
April 24, 2008
Marissa Hernandez

U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement

425 I St. NW, Suite 1000

Washington, D.C., 20536

Re:
Comments of Equal Justice Center on Proposed Rule Related to SSA No-Match Letters - DHS Docket No. ICEB-2006-0004

Dear Ms. Hernandez:

This comment is submitted by the Equal Justice Center to register our strong opposition to the supplemental proposed rule related to Safe Harbor Procedures for Employers Who Receive a No-Match Letter. 

The Equal Justice Center is a private non-profit organization that provides legal assistance to low-income working people on problems related to their employment in Central and South Texas.  

We oppose the proposed rule because it will have a harmful impact on many citizens and legal permanent residents in our client community.  We have seen instances in which work-authorized employees have been terminated by their employer due to a no-match letter received by the employer, notwithstanding the worker’s authorized status.  In an at-will employment state like Texas, the employee has no recourse to object to such a termination – even if it was based on a mistake by the employer or SSA.  In addition some work-authorized, low-income workers are induced to quit their jobs when they or their employer receive a no-match letter, because they or their employer misunderstand the no-match letter, or the procedures for responding, or the consequences for themselves and their family members and because there is strong sense of fear and intimidation surrounding the no-match procedures.  Sometimes this is exacerbated by employers who refer to alleged no-match letters to intimidate workers for improper purposes.

The Equal Justice Center firmly believes it is a grave error and bad policy for the DHS to reissue essentially the same No-Match Rule that was enjoined last fall.  The proposed rule will cause many work-authorized workers to be terminated and to quit their jobs; the rule will have a general chilling effect that will make it harder for fully-documented low-income workers to feel they are safe in enforcing their basis labor rights;  it appears to us that the re-issued rule, really ignores the concerns raised by the court that enjoined the first rule;  the proposed rule will impose a big extra expense on taxpayers, employers, workers and the SSA, while not really solving much of the problem it aims at; a particularly grave impact of the proposed rule would be to encourage even more employers to simply employ workers off-the-books or to misclassify them as independent contractors – with terrible spill-over consequences for enforcement of the workers’ protections under wage laws, unemployment insurance, workers compensation, and payroll tax credits. 
We therefore urge DHS to withdrawn this proposed rule.
Sincerely,

Bill Beardall, Director

Equal Justice Center

510 S. Congress Ave, Suite 206

Austin, TX 78704

Tel. 512-474-0007 x-101

Fax 512-474-0008
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